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Questions and Answers

1. What happens if a student doesn't pass an end-of-course exam which is weighted at 30% of the students’ grade (e.g. if they were at a C average and didn't pass, they would fail the course)? Can the student retake the end-of-course exam? If so, when is the student eligible to retake the end-of-course exam?
Section 1003.428(4)(a), Florida Statutes (F.S.), requires that for courses that require statewide standardized EOC assessments...a minimum of 30 % of a student’s course grade shall be comprised of performance on the EOC assessment.
Section 1003.428(8)(b), 2, F.S., specifies that a student with a disability...shall have EOC assessment results waived for the purpose of determining the student’s course grade and credit as required in paragraph (4)(a).

If the IEP team determines that the EOC cannot accurately measure the student’s abilities and the results should be waived, then the final grade calculation would not include 30% of the EOC assessment results. 
If the IEP team does not determine that the results should be waived, the student has the option to repeat one or both semesters and retake the EOC to improve the grade and pass the EOC. Best practice would be to remediate and retake the exam. Each student’s unique needs and GPA should be considered.
2. Many educators have worked hard to help students with SLD and/or EBD earn a standard diploma instead of a special diploma. With the new requirements, how do educators prevent from “undoing” this work?
It is imperative that courses taken in earlier grades are designed to prepare these students for more rigorous courses in high school. Higher expectations should result in higher achievement as students progress from grade to grade and ultimately from school to post-school environments. It is important to remember that if the IEP team determines the assessment results can’t accurately measure the student’s abilities, the end-of-course assessment results can be waived. 

3. Could the Special Diploma possibly be removed from use in the state of Florida?

There are no plans for removing special diplomas in the state of Florida. A work group met in January of 2011 to develop new draft rules for special diploma options. We anticipate that the draft rules will soon be available for public comment.

4. In regards to Special Diploma Option 2, the added requirements for academic coursework seem counterintuitive for students in middle school who are significantly older than their cohorts (many are at-risk for dropping out). Students who are 16 or 17 and still in middle school may not have access to high school credits; therefore, how would they be able to work towards an Option 2 Special Diploma?

There are no statutes or rules that prohibit students in middle school from taking high school courses.  

